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Welcome to October’s newsletter. Our website continues to 

be a place where you will find a wealth of information       

including our training offer for schools. If you are new to the 

borough or if you are new to the role of DT or DSL our     

training offer can be found here. For those that need a     

reminder our website can be found here. 

 

 

As the new school year is well underway, we have seen an 

increasing amount of contact regarding children who have 

been previously looked after and who are on SGOs. We have 

guidance on our website regarding this cohort but the    

funding comes straight to schools through the census data. 

From the statistics below it is clear that although children 

may now be in a ‘stable home’ environment; early childhood 

trauma significantly impacts them at school. As with a child 

in care, we would strongly advocate that these children have 

a PEP-like document to support their journey through      

education. I 

 

 

The designated teacher guidance for looked after and       

previously looked-after children states that designated  

teacher should: 

44. ...help raise previously looked-after children’s parents’ 

and guardians’ awareness of the PP+ and other support for 

previously looked-after children - this includes encouraging 

parents of eligible previously looked-after children to tell the 

school if their child is eligible to attract PP+ funding;  

• play a key part in decisions on how the PP+ is used to 

support previously looked-after children; and  

• encourage parents and guardians’ involvement in  

deciding how the PP+ is used to support their child 

and be the main contact for queries about its use.  

The PP+ can be used to facilitate a wide range of  educational 

support for looked after and previously  looked-after          

children. It is important that interventions supported by pupil 

premium should be evidence based and in the best interests 

of the child.  

https://www.wokinghamvirtualschool.co.uk/page/category/virtual-school-training-offer-2024-2025
https://www.wokinghamvirtualschool.co.uk/
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RE-STAR is a four-year, interdisciplinary programme 
being led by Professor Edmund Sonuga-Barke of the 
Experimental Psychopathology and Neurodevelop-
ment Research Group at King’s College London. 

Many neurodivergent young people such as those 
with ADHD or autism traits develop depression     
during adolescence – but we currently don’t know 
which individuals are at risk, what underlying         
processes increase that risk or, perhaps most               
importantly, the best way to intervene to increase 
resilience to reduce that risk. 

RE-STAR will address these gaps by exploring the 
interplay between  autism and/or ADHD traits, expo-
sure to environmental stressors, and emotional     
responding in neurodivergent young people (NYP), in 
driving developmental pathways to depression. 

RE-STAR's Objectives 

Working across disciplines, we have three main    
objectives: 

1. Explore emotional responses to everyday   
stressors from the young people's point of view 
and develop new, more authentic ways to    
measure them 

2. Use these new measurement approaches to 
identify potentially modifiable intervention tar-
gets by studying the cognitive/neurophysiological 
underpinnings of emotional responding in neuro-
divergent young people and examining why they 
lead to later depression in some individuals but 
not others 

3. Develop new strategies to arrest the negative 
progression from early adolescent  

neurodivergence to later depression, considering 
environmental adaptations as well as ways to      
support young people to manage challenging         
situations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Anna Freud Association in conjunction with 

both University City of London and Kings College 

London, are currently undertaking a survey in aid of 

their RE-STAR research programme. The                 

programme's objectives are specifically looking at 

data pertaining to this issue. If interested in giving 

your views to the programme, then please click 

here. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.kcl.ac.uk/research/expand-group
https://www.kcl.ac.uk/research/expand-group
https://qualtrics.kcl.ac.uk/jfe/form/SV_a9tWBdrhQGpxxFI?mc_cid=12950e223d&mc_eid=e2b27319d6
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Don’t forget the virtual school are here to assist you should you require any support. You can email us at the 

following addresses and we promise we will respond within 24 hours. 

Jane Everton Head of Virtual School and Vulnerable Learner Support  

Jane.Everton@wokingham.gov.uk 

Ruth Blyth Acting Deputy Headteacher 

Ruth.Blyth@wokingham.gov.uk 

Tracy Meadows PEP Officer 

Tracy.Meadows@wokingham.gov.uk 

Kat Johnston Post 16 PEP Officer 

Kat.Johnston@wokingham.gov.uk 

Emma Griffith Early Years Officer 

Emma Griffith@wokingham.gov.uk 

Jessica McGinley UASC & PEP Officer  

Jessica.McGinley@wokingham.gov.uk 

Jenny Lucas Education Coordinator 

Jenny.Lucas@wokingham.gov.uk 

 

 

 

 

Many of you will be aware of the DfE ‘Factors       
influencing secondary school pupils’ educational 
outcomes: A literature review supporting the   
Growing Up in the 2020s study’ which was           
published in September 2024. It is well worth a 
read and can be found here.  

     

 

 

We wanted to highlight a recent article regarding  
Virtual Schools and their role which was highlighted 
in Schools Week on 30th September. Whilst we 
hope that all that read this 
briefing are aware of our role 
and additionally the extension 
to our role, it might support 
professional development to 
share the article with              
colleagues within your           
settings.   

The article can be found here. 

mailto:Jane.Everton@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Ruth.Blyth@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:tracy.meadows@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Kat.Johnson@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:emma.griffith@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Jessica.McGinley@wokingham.gov.uk
mailto:Jenny.Lucas@wokingham.gov.uk
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/media/66e4006e3f1299ce5d5c3e11/Factors_influencing_secondary_school_pupils__educational_outcomes.pdf
https://schoolsweek.co.uk/the-virtual-heads-dealing-with-a-kids-in-care-crisis/

